62.
Report of the Conference Law and Polity Sub-Committee 

SO 511 Single-Church Circuits (further information)

In the debate on SO 510(1) and proposed changes, the Conference was informed that no changes were being made to SO 511 Single-Church Circuits.  Whilst this is correct, the cross reference in SO 511(2)(i) to SO 510(1)(ii) has the effect that persons who are stationed or residing for the purposes of the stations in, or whose names appear under the number of, the Circuit in accordance with SO 785(4) and who are not otherwise members of the Circuit Meeting will need to inform the Circuit Superintendent by 1 September of their wish to be a member of the Circuit Meeting for the ensuing connexional year, should they so wish.  

 Consultation on special resolutions

Special resolutions adopted by the Conference are required to be confirmed at the next Conference before coming into effect, with appropriate consultation in the intervening period.  It is the Sub-Committee’s responsibility to advise the Conference on that consultation.

The substance of the Sub-Committee’s advice is set out in the following resolution:

*** RESOLUTION

62/1.
The Conference, having considered the advice of the Law and Polity Conference Sub-Committee, directed in accordance with Standing Order 126 that the appropriate consultation In respect of special resolutions 21/4 and 42/8 shall be by submission to the Methodist Council under Standing Order126(1)(c).

